
 

July 2025 
And so, we see the end of 2024/2025 and the end of my second year at Kinderley......it has been 

a busy, fun and successful year.  We received £25,000 in grants to improve our outdoor 

provision and we can’t wait to launch our LEAF days (Lets Enjoy Active Fridays).  We will be 

launching this mid-September so watch out for details of our launch day.    

One of my aims for the year was to improve our ‘reputation and standing’ within the 

community and we are well on our way to achieving this. Our website has been updated and I 

hope it is easier to navigate.  We are also trying to keep our social media page up to date, giving 

a glimpse of some of the wonderful things we do in school.    

Kinderley has been on a huge journey of improvement, and it was so heartening to read the 

cards from some of you and to hear you voice your pleasure with the improvements we have 

made.  I am so pleased that you can see the improvements and the impact this has had on your 

children.   

 Mrs Gourley has worked tirelessly to organise fundraising and social events. Thank you all for 

the support you have shown the school by attending or providing donations.  We are already 

planning next year's end-of-year trips.  



Staff are now going to enjoy a well-earned break and an opportunity to recharge their batteries. 

If you have any urgent safeguarding concerns, you can contact me on Dojo, but I will not be able 

to respond to general enquiries.  As the end of August approaches, I will provide some updates, 

etc.  

On behalf of the staff and myself, I hope you all enjoy a wonderful summer break with your 

children.  

Mrs Norman  
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